### **BIBLIOGRAPHY**

#### **Books**

Helmer, William J. Al Capone and His American Boys—Memoirs of a Mobster's Wife. Indiana University Press, 2011

Helmer, William J. and Arthur J. Bilek *The St. Valentine's Day Massacre*. Cumberland House Publishing, Inc., 2004

Helmer, William J. and Rick Mattix *The Complete Public Enemy Almanac*. Cumberland House Publishing, Inc., 2007

Hill, Tracie L. The Ultimate Thompson Book. Collector Grade Publications, Inc., 2009

Toledo Police Department 1867—2017. H. S. Photo Processing, Inc., 2016

### **Newspaper Articles**

"Cop Shot Balking Express Holdup." The Toledo News-Bee 16 April 1928: Home Edition, Page 1. Print

"Nab Women in Holdup." The Toledo News-Bee 16 April 1928: Night Edition, Pages 1-2. Print

"Policeman Slain by Bandits." The Cincinnati Enquirer 17 April 1928: Pages 1-2. Print.

"City to Give \$1,000 Reward." The Toledo Blade 17 April 1928. Page unk. Print

"Detectives in Bandit Hunt Baffled by False Clues." The Toledo Blade 19 April 1928. Page unk. Print

"Murder Clues Lacking Here." The Toledo Blade 20 April 1928. Page unk. Print

"Blade's Zientara Fund is Increased to \$1,700." The Toledo Blade 20 April 1928. Page unk. Print

"Patrolman Hero is Paid Last Tribute by Mates." The Toledo Blade 21 April 1928. Page unk. Print

"Blade Zientara Relief Fund Passes \$3,000 Mark." The Toledo Blade 24 April 1928. Page unk. Print

"Police Believe Cop's Slayers are in Chicago." The Toledo Blade 24 April 1928. Page unk. Print

"Willys-Overland Gives New Whippet to Aid Widow." The Toledo Blade 26 April 1928. Page unk. Print

"Machine Guns being Urged for Police." The Toledo Blade 26 April 1928. Page unk. Print

"When Blade Fund Lifted Zientara Debt." The Toledo Blade 27 April 1928. Page unk. Print

"Zientara Killer Shoots 2 Cops." The Toledo Blade 31 May 1928. Page unk. Print

"Two Suspects being Hunted." The Toledo Blade 26 November 1929. Page unk. Print

"Nugent Sought in Valentine Day Case." The Toledo Blade 6 May 1930. Page unk. Print

"Crane-neck Nugent Slain, Former Pal Tells Police." The Toledo Blade 13 August 1931. Page unk. Print

"Bootleg-Era Gangster to be Declared Legally Dead." The Toledo Blade 13 November 1952. Page unk. Print

"Memories Arise in Quashing of 28-Year-Old Murder Case." The Toledo Blade 7 June 1956. Page unk. Print

## **Other Documents**

James, C. Rodney "OGCA Member Calvin Goddard; Father of Forensic Firearms Examination" *Ohio Gun Collectors Association Newsletter* Spring 2011. p. 16. Print

"Dr. Calvin Goddard CSI: St. Valentine's Day Massacre Display." *Ohio Gun Collectors Association Newsletter* Fall 2011. p. 16. Print

"St. Valentine's Day Massacre Display & Presentation Back by Popular Demand" *Ohio Gun Collectors Association Newsletter* Summer 2016. p. 16. Print

Letter from Frank G. Kreft, M.D., Lucas County Coroner, to Dale Wilson, M.D., May 3, 1928

Typewritten Notes of Sergeant Vincent Kwapich, TPD, Unknown Date

Toledo Police Department, B. I. R. Package No. C-28793: Raymond Nugent (Contains Coroner's Report on Death of George Zientara)

#### Websites

Minnesota Historical Society website (Charles J. Fitzgerald):

http://www2.mnhs.org/library/findaids/pubsaf08/pdf/pubsaf08-000016.pdf accessed 2/2/19

National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund website (Officer Charles Skelley):

http://names.lawmemorial.org/officers/s/charles-skelley.html accessed 1/31/19

# **E-Mail Correspondence**

Helmer, William J.: November 12, 13, 15 and 16, 2012 Lyon, Chriss: November 13, 16, 17, 18 and 19, 2012 Rock Island Auction Company: October 26, 2017 Trickel, Neal: November 13 and 19, 2012

#### **Telephone Interviews**

Helmer, William J., author of *The St. Valentine's Day Massacre*, *The Complete Public Enemy Almanac* and *Al Capone and His American Boys—Memoirs of a Mobster's Wife*, November 2012.

Hill, Tracie L., author of *The Ultimate Thompson Book*, November 2012

Lyon, Chriss, 9-1-1 Supervisor for Berrien County, Michigan, November 2012.